KETTERING BOROUGH TENANTS FORUM

Meeting held – 19th July 2007

Present:
Councillors: Smith-Haynes (Chair), Bishop, J Henson, Marks and Pote

Tenant Representatives

Vi Dillon – Windsor Gardens

Yvonne Macdonald – Windsor Gardens

Ruby Driscoll – Windsor Gardens

Stephen Panther – Sackville Street

Douglas Walker – Desborough

Ron Ainsworth – Desborough

Brian Kimpton – Counties T & R

Tony Palmer – Windsor Gardens

Susan Milne – Naseby Road

Colin Medlycott – Ivy Road

Brian Eldridge – Thorngate Street

Josephine Copson – Alfred Street

Charlotte Bell – Highfield Road

Mark Gudyer – Highfield Road

Moira Brown – Highfield Road

Adrian Ward

Also Present
Sergeant Wendy Baron (Safer Communities Team)

John Conway (Head of Housing)

Nigel Richards (Housing)

Linda Nash (Housing)

Sara Balderson (Housing)

Amy Vickers (Committee Administrator)

07.TF.20
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Tebbutt, Leona Mantle and Neal Gibson.

07.TF.21
DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS

Councillor Smith-Haynes declared an interest as the Portfolio Holder for Housing Standards.

07.TF.22
ELIGIBLE VOTERS

Tenants Representatives eligible to vote were identified as Ron Ainsworth, Moira Brown, Josephine Copson, Vi Dillon, Brian Kimpton, Colin Medlycott, Susan Milne, Stephen Panther and Barry Eldridge.

07.TF.23
MINUTES

AGREED
that the minutes of the Forum held on 24th May 2007 be approved and signed as a correct record by the Chair.

07.TF.24
VISITORS RIGHT TO SPEAK

No visitors attended the meeting.

07.TF.25
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS REPRESENTATIVES

An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.

The tenants requested that the following items be added to the list: -

· Tree in car park in need of pruning – Alfred Street

07.TF.26
COMMUNITY SAFETY TEAM 

Sergeant Wendy Baron from the Safer Communities Team for Kettering North East attended the meeting to give a presentation which outlined their role in the community and the work that is carried out.

Discussions then took place and the following points were raised: -

· Tenants felt there needed to be more police presence 

· Mini Motos were a big issue which was an ongoing problem with the Anti-social Behaviour Steering Group

· Tenants felt that patrol times should be rotated so the police presence is not expected.

· Neighbourhood Managers that Police Community Support Officers were a productive development

It was noted that surgeries were held in various places where residents could discuss issues in their area.

07.TF.27
TENANT ASSOCIATION GRANTS

It was reported that two associations accounts had been checked and cleared to receive a grant and other associations were urged to complete the forms that were now available from Linda Nash.

07.TF.28
SHELTERED HOUSING REVIEW

Sara Balderson attended the meeting to give a presentation on the review, findings and future proposals of the Sheltered Housing Scheme.

07.TF.29
DIGITAL SWITCHOVER

It was reported that a more detailed report on the digital switchover would be available at the next meeting.  It was noted that existing installations were now being replaced with digital equipment and it was

AGREED
that an electrical officer would attend the next meeting to discuss the digital switchover.

07.TF.30
CONNECT – IDEAS FOR THE NEXT EDITION

It was reported that the next edition of Connect would be published mid September.  It was noted that the ‘Meet the Tenant Representative’ article would be on Moira Brown.

07.TF.31
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

· Digital Switchover

· Estate Walkabouts

· Fortnightly rubbish collections

07.TF.32
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Instruction Cards for Appliances

It was felt that instruction cards should be produced for new appliances in the home to help with ease of use.

07.TF.33
PRIZE DRAW FOR TENANTS REPRESENTATIVES
 
It was noted that Colin Medlycott had won the prize draw.

07.TF.34
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

It was noted that the next meeting of the Forum would take place on Thursday 13th September 2007.

(The meeting started at 7.00pm and ended at 8.40pm)
 
Signed ______________________________

(Chair)
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